
In response to your email concerning problems with Dale Rice's fillings, the following is what I have 

found. He looked in his hotmail and found that your email of Oct. 4 went directly into his spam account 

for some reason. Therefore we knew nothing about the problem and the need to respond by Friday, 

Oct. 18.  

When we originally filed the F-1, we obviously missed the instruction to also file a C-1. It was brought to 

our attention, and we subsequently filed the C-1, and, yes, it was a bit late. 

In response to the complaints about expenditures not reported in a timely fashion, Scott Haley and a 

lady named LaDell in your office helped me report our in-kind contributions on our C-4 reporting. They 

assured me that anything spent from 9/01/19 through 10/14/19 could be all done at the same time near 

the end of the reporting period. I finalized that report on Oct. 14. We did not report anything before 

9/01/19 because our first expenditure was on 9/11/19. We paid for our signs the day after we received 

the invoices. And all of our expenditures have been, and will be from, in-kind contributions. 

Respectfully, 

Beverly Rice 


